USCIS announced that they have reached the H-2B cap for the second half of the 2009 fiscal year (http://www.uscis.gov/portal/site/uscis/menuitem.5af9bb95919f35e66f614176543f6d1a/?vgnextoid=138b6138f898d010VgnVCM10000048f3d6a1RCRD&vgnextchannel=91919c7755cb9010VgnVCM10000045f3d6a1RCRD and table below).
 This will be an extremely challenging year on the H-2B issue.  We have had a difficult time improving the program in the past, but this year everyone must contact their members of Congress to protect the program from those that would eliminate it or make it unusable.
Please utilize the H-2B Workforce Coalition website at www.h2bworkforcecoaltion.com for all the resources you need in calling and writing your members of Congress and writing letters to the editor.
Also, remember that AH&LA has a website where member hoteliers can post and view information about H-2B workers that may be eligible to transfer to other properties after their current employment term ends.
 An H-2B worker may remain in the U.S. for a maximum of 3 years as long as they meet all the requirements of the program.  If an employer has an H-2B worker who has his or her employment term ending, it is possible for that H-2B worker to extend their visa and transfer to another approved H-2B employer.
The AH&LA website will allow hoteliers with H-2B workers to post the number of H-2B workers they currently employ along with when their employment ends.  Hoteliers with a need for H-2B workers can view those posts as well as posting their H-2B worker needs.
In this way, hoteliers can share information about H-2B workers with other hoteliers that may have opposite seasons.
 You should make sure that if any transfers or extensions are pursued, that they are done so properly and legally.  This may require consulting legal counsel or other professionals.
 The page is located in the AH&LA members-only section at http://www.ahla.com/H2Bexchange.  It requires you to enter your AH&LA membership number.  If you don’t remember your number, please contact our membership department at (800)252-2462 or (202)289-3100 or send an email to membership@ahla.com and they’ll be happy to provide you with it.
 Hopefully, this will help with your staffing while we continue to press for a renewal of our cap exemption policy.
 Thank you very much for all you have done.  Please feel free to contact me if there is anything I can do for you.
 Shawn McBurney
  
	Cap Type
	Cap Amount
	Beneficiaries Approved
	Beneficiaries Pending
	Beneficiaries Target 1
	 Total
	
Date of Last Count

	H-2B 1st Half
	33,000
	------
	------
	------
	 Cap Reached
	7/29/2008

	H-2B
2nd Half
	33,000 2
	-------
	------
	-----
	Cap Reached
	1/7/2009

	H-2B Annual (FY 09)
	66,000 3
	------
	------
	------
	------
	------


1 Refers to the estimated numbers of beneficiary applications needed to reach a cap, with an allowance for withdrawals, denials and revocations.
2 A shortfall in the 1st half would be made up in the 2nd half.
3 Visas issued plus beneficiaries changing status already in the United States.
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